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President’s report - Don Westwood

The Ontario Confederation of University Faculty Associations (OCUFA) conducted a
President’s "Round-table" meeting on October 25, 1991. Mark Langer (CUASA President-
elect) attended the meeting, and reports on a number of concerns to add to those that have
evolved over the last few months:-

GOVERNANCE REVIEW:
- the Minister of Colleges and Universities has called for a review of the governance
of post-secondary institutions in Ontario;

- the Minister intends to intervene in the governance of universities to make Boards of
Governors more representative of their communities.

ACCOUNTARBILITY:
- the Provincial Auditor plans an annual accounting audit based on "value for money"”,
not on contributions to research or quality of education;

- "value for money" should not be accepted as the sole criterion of performance in the
universities;

- faculty concerns about accountability will be raised with the Minister.

WORKLOAD:
The experience at one university will serve to illustrate the problem of changing or
increasing workload, and how to deal with it:-

- at York, each Dean has been asked to cut the budget back by 5%; this was to be
achieved by having fewer professors teaching more students;

- the Faculty Association at York has consequently advised its members:

* don’t negotiate your work level with your Chair;

* don’t accept any unilateral change in work level;

* tell your Chair to refer this to the Faculty Association;

* any change in workload must mean a change to past practice;

- "past practice” evidence will be allowed into any arbitration resulting from
grievances and offers protection against workload changes and increases.

OCUFA Salary Committee Chairs plan to explore the issue of Workload at their meeting on
December 6. Shirley Mills will represent CUASA at that meeting.

BREAKING MEN’S SILENCE TO END MEN’S
VIOLENCE
DECEMBER 1 - DECEMBER 6

The white ribbons hanging from the houses, cars, office doors and worn as armbands this
week symbolize a call for men across Canada to lay down their arms in the war against
women.

Irwin Gillespie, Joe Ramisch and Peter Swan have more information.







